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Hello Everyone, 
  
  
During the first week of February the Napa Valley experienced very 
high winds, the Club lost about 20 trees. The Club was without power 
and was closed for a short time until we could get the downed trees off 
the power lines and out of the driveway. Jim Riley called an 
“Emergency Work Party “ for Saturday February 10th and John Mills our 
new Secretary sent out an email blast to all of the members with email 
addresses for their help. I think we had 20 -25 members show up on 
Saturday the 10th with chainsaws, wood splitters and trucks and trailers! 
I am so proud and thankful to everyone that came to work that day, we 
got all of the trees cut off the power lines, and cleared from the parking 
lot and trap range area. We repaired our power line and restored power 
to the Club by the end of the day! I was so impressed with the amount 
of work that was accomplished. THANK YOU ALL!        
  
On February 21st we had our Members Meeting at the Club, we 
inducted 22 new members. Bob Quinn and his New Member Committee 
did a great job of vetting the new members, all 22 were inducted without 
question . Thank you to all of the members that showed up and to the 
sponsors that were there for their candidates. A job well done. We also 
had a gun raffle for one of the pistols that was donated by Sweeney’s, 
$100.00 per ticket, we sold 12 tickets, one of our new members won it. 
We will have another gun raffle at the next Members meeting. After the 
February meeting Dan and Jack conducted the “ Range Orientation 
Class “ with the new members. 
  
The Club Gate Code was changed on March 1st to 1962 please do not 
share this unless you are sure that the person asking is a current 
member, I posted the new list at the Club by the check in log books. 
  
Thank you for all of your support.              
  
Ron Pippert 
  
President 
  
NR&PC 
  
707.309.4152 
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Announcements 

New Gate Code 

Starting 3/1/2024 The new gate code will be “1962”. Please do not share this information 

with non-members 

2024 Work Dates 

The following days will be the work days for 2024: March 17th, April 13th, May 12th, July 13th, 

August 11th, September 14th, October 13th, November 16th, December 15th 

Firewood 

We still have plenty of firewood for the taking. First come first serve.  

Save the Date 

Club BBQ October 12, 2024 
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